
 

 

William B. Wilhelm, Jr. 
Brett P. Ferenchak 
william.wilhelm@bingham.com 
brett.ferenchak@bingham.com 
Our File No.: 0000332953 

December 1, 2009 

Via IBFS 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC  20554 

Re: Surrender of the International Section 214 Authorizations of 
New Global Telecom, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

On behalf of New Global Telecom, Inc. (“NGT”), this letter surrenders, effective 
immediately, the following International Section 214 Authorizations of NGT:  

IB File No. ITC-214-19960828-00409 Global Resale Service 

IB File No. ITC-214-19970121-00035 Global Facilities-Based/Global Resale 
Service 

NGT does not provide telecommunications services and, therefore, does not require its 
International 214 Authorizations.  Because it has no international telecommunications 
service customers, NGT respectfully submits that it is not subject to the customer 
notification requirements of Section 63.19 of the Commission’s Rules.  47 C.F.R. § 
63.19. 

* * * * 

Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Brett Ferenchak at 
202-373-6697. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
William B. Wilhelm, Jr. 
Brett P. Ferenchak 

Counsel for New Global Telecom, Inc. 
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